
,STATE OF CALIFORNIA-HEALTH AND WELFARE AGENCY 

DEPARTMENT OF SOCIAL SERVICES 
744 P Street, Sacramento, CA 95814 

November 13,. 1985 

ALL-COUNTY LETTER NO. 8'3-115 

TO: ALL COUNTY WELFARE DIRECTORS 

SUBJECT: FOUR COURT CASES (NORTH COAST COALITION v. WOODS, WOOD v. WOODS, 
WRIGHT v. --WOODS - and --ANGUS- v. WOODS): NOTICES OF CLAIM ACT~ 

REFERENCE: MPP SECTION 50-014 
ALL-COUNTY LETTER NO. 85-104 

Attached are reproducible copies of the 26 Notices of Claim Action that must 
be used for informing claimants of the disposition of their claims. Twenty­
two of these notices are for denying claims and four are for requesting 
information or verification. The eight Notices of Claim Actions and the 
thirteen computation pages that must be used for approving benefits were 
transmitted to you in All-County Letter No. 85-104. 

This letter transmits copies of only the English version of these notices. 
The Spanish translation of these notices will be forthcoming. We have 
attempted to develop notices for the majority of case situations; however, 
the notices provided may not be all inclusive. For those less common 
situations, you will need to develop additional notices to meet individual 
case circumstances. The Department has developed a general notice and a 
general continuation page that you may use when you need to develop 
additional notices. The general continuation page is to be used only as an 
attachment to a notice, and is not to be used alone. 

A new Notice of Action Back (NA Back Four Court Cases) has been designed to 
be used with these notices. This NA Back must be reproduced on the reverse 
side of the denial notices. This NA back is not to be reproduced on the 
reverse side of the notices requesting information/proof. When reproducing 
the Continuation Pages, leave the reverse side blank. In the event that it 
is necessary to send more than one denial notice related to a specific court 
case to a claimant, with the exception of the "Information/Denial - Wrong 
County" notice, all notices must be sent to the claimant at the same time. 

This letter contains an index which provides you with a complete listing of 
the notices and the instructions for completing the notices transmitted by 
this letter. 
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If you have any questions, please contact Joe Carleton of the AFDC Program 
Development Bureau at (916) 324-2016 or ATSS 454-2016, 

Deputy 

Attachments 

cc: CWDA 




